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Charlie and Rena took an adventure to Yellowstone with the Cridlinsȭ and Williamsȭ.  On their passage 
through Bear Tooth Mountain, Rena was wearing so many clothes she could have rolled down the 
mountain without wheels!  It was a wonderful trip! Read all about it on page 11!! 
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Chapter Team Director Rick & Leah Cridlin 

(859) 534-5292 cd@chapterg.org  

Treasurer Luanne Williams 

(859) 331-9475 treasurer@chapterg.org 

Membership Enhancement  Coordinators Jerry & Luanne Williams 

(859) 331-9475 mec@chapterg.org  

Ride Coordinators Chuck & Judy Norris 

(859) 586-7084 ridecoordinator@chapterg.org 

Technical Educators Rick & Kim Artmayer 

(859)534-5351 technical@chapterg.org 

Pins & Patches   John Keiter 

(859) 640-2704 pinsandpatches@chapterg.org 

Awards Coordinator Gary Heil 

(859) 341-7484 awards@chapterg.org 

Historian Carol Redd 

(859) 356-1083 history@chapterg.org 

50/50 Coordinator Dean Hedger 

(859) 743-2665 50-50@chapterg.org 

Webmaster Chuck & Judy Norris 

(859)586-7084 webmaster@chapterg.org 

Motorist Awareness Program Coordinator Charlie Hobbs 

(859) 689-4955 map@chapterg.org 

Newsletter Editors Donita Nardi 

(859) 391-9863 newsletter@chapterg.org 

Video Coordinator Deward Brake 

(502) 223-4650 video@chapterg.org 

Social Secretary Rena Hobbs 

(859) 689-4955 social@chapterg.org 

2019 Couple of the Year Dean & Kim Hedger 

(859) 743-2665 coy@chapterg.org   

2019 Individual of the Year Donita Nardi 

(859) 379-5141 ioy@chapterg.org  
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Chapter Directorôs Report 
 
During the October gathering it hit me that there is only one more gathering before the Christmas 
Party on December 7th.  Do you plan to attend?  Have you signed up?  Those of you who have attended 
before know what a great time we have.  We need to get the numbers finalized soon, so please let us 
know if you plan to attend. 
 
We had a nice turnout for the dinner ride to the Verona Vineyards on October 12th and 2 Chapter visits 
on October 19th.  We had 11 members visit Chapter C in Lexington and I want to thank Gary Heil, Dean 
Hedger, John Keiter, Jerry Williams, Dennis & Chris Davis, John & Mary Eicher, and Tom & Charlotte 
Hall for making the trip.  Following the Chapter C gathering, Gary Heil, Dean Hedger, John Keiter, Jerry 
Williams and I rode on to Paintsville for the Chapter T gathering.  The weather was absolutely perfect 
for a mid-October ride and I really do appreciate spending time with fellow Chapter G members on a 
road trip.  Our next Chapter visit is to Chapter A in Louisville on November 9th.  We will most likely be 
driving for this one and we will meet at the Mt. Zion Kroger at 9 am and carpool from there.  Come on 
out and join us for another good time. 
 
By the time this newsletter is published many of you will have put your motorcycles away for the 
winter.  Remember to get your mileage reading to Gary Heil.  Your mileage is very important to the 
chapter no matter how many or how few miles you have ridden during the year.  Please take the time 
to turn in your mileage. 
 
Our 2020 planning meeting is coming up on November 16th.  Watch your email for a reminder and 
come out and share your ideas for rides, events, and dinner locations for the new year.  This has really 
been successful over the past few years and your ideas are greatly appreciated.   
 
There is still a lot going on this year and Leah and I want to thank all the Coordinators for everything 
they do for the chapter.  We are so fortunate to have so many special people using their talents to 
make our activities so much fun.   
 
Stay safe! 
 
 

Rick and Leah Cridlin 
KY District / Chapter ñGò Team Directors  
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Treasurerôs Report 
 

Congratulations to our winners from the October Get Together!!  Charlotte Hall won the $10 
membership draw this month.  Melissa Eicher won 1st place of $25, Ray Conrad won 2nd place of $15 
and Kim Pommier won 3rd place of $10. Thank you to all who participated at the October gathering.   

 
I want to thank Dean and Kim Hedger for doing a great job selling tickets at our October gathering!!  If 
ƛǘ ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƳ ǎŜƭƭƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ǘƛŎƪŜǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎκƎǳŜǎǘǎΣ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ 
opportunity to do the fun events that we do each year. 
  
THANK YOU SO MUCH!! 
 

Luanne Williams, KY District/ Chapter Treasurer 

 
Membership Enhancement Report 

 

Hello Chapter G Members, 
Fall had officially begun; however, there are still a few more warm days to ride our wonderful roads in 
Kentucky.  As you ride and meet new people, please tell them about Chapter G, GWRRA and all of its 
benefits.  We have a lot to offer. 
As a reminder, please check your membership cards for expiration dates to ensure that your 
membership is current.  Please contact us if any of your contact information has changed.  If you have 
any questions, changes, ƻǊ ƴŜŜŘ ŀǎǎƛǎǘŀƴŎŜΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǳǎΦ 
Our Chapter G Membership Enhancement E-Mail Address is: mec@chapterg.org. 
 

 Jerry & Luanne Williams 
 KY District / Chapter G Membership 
 Enhancement Program Coordinators 
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Awards 
 
As we celebrate the holidays this month, I extend our thanks to all our Veterans. Thank you for your 
service. And to everyone, we wish you a Happy Thanksgiving. 
Chapter G has two classes of yearly rewards; one is about miles ridden in the year and the other 
concerns attendance at the various events. Certificates are awarded to the three people who attend 
the most events sponsored by the Chapter. The person in charge of each event is tasked with 
furnishing a list of participants which are logged and tallied. 
 Mileage awards are presented for the three who have ridden the most miles in the year and one to 
ǘƘŜ άŀǾŜǊŀƎŜ ǊƛŘŜǊΦέ  ¢ƘŜ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ǿƘƻ ŎƻƳŜǎ closest to guessing the total mileage ridden by Chapter G 
without going over the total is also awarded a certificate. Everyone is encouraged to take a guess. 
While some may elect to ride year-round, others may store their motorcycles for the winter. If you are 
in the latter group, please record your odometer reading to send to me. If you participated in the 
contest last year, I have your beginning reading.  If you ride multiple motorcycles furnish the ending 
reading for each and advise for which bike it belongs. The deadline to submit data is 11:59 P.M., 
Sunday, January 19, 2019. You may email me the information or complete the form below and give it 
to me at a meeting. 
Names: ______________________________________________________________________ 
Ending Mileage: _________________________________________________________ 
Total Mileage guess for Chapter (Rider): ___________________ 
Total Mileage guess for Chapter (Co-Rider): _____________ 
 

 Gary, Darlene & Raven Heil, Awards  

 
 

Pins & Patches 
 

Greetings to all Chapter G people- 
 
As I write this, we are still having great riding weather, still doing ice 
cream rides - although we start at 6 now. 
 
As always, I'm the one to see for shirts, hats, patches, flags, etc. Items that must be ordered are now 
pictured on the website, and I have other things with me at the meetings. Our shirts are embroidered, 
not screen printed, so they look sharp and will last for the duration. 
 
²ƛƴǘŜǊ ƛǎ Ŧŀǎǘ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘƛƴƎ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ƳŜŀƴǎ ƛǘΩǎ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘƛƴƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƳŀƛƴǘŜƴŀƴŎŜ ƛǘŜƳǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǊŜ 
required; get the parts and make plans to do all that needs to be done! And as always, donΩt forget to 
wear your hearing protection; once it's gone, it's gone...  
 

John Keiter, Pins & Patches  
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Rider Education 
 Riding in the Fall 

Hello all! WOW how the weather changes from hot, hot, hot to rainy and cold.  Are you ready 
to keep riding in the change of the seasons? What do you need to keep safe and comfortable?  I found 
the mesh jacket with 2 liners work well in rain and to stop wind from seeping through.  The bonus is 
the pads for shoulders, elbows, and back. It is also layered so if it is cool you can add or when it gets 
warm you can remove a layer. You should carry 2 different pair of gloves: one to keep you warm and 
waterproof and one to keep cool. I know it is seems like a lot to carry but most of the items tuck away 
somewhere in the trunk. While riding, road conditions come in to play. Wet roads can cause you to skid 
so when itΩs raining slow down. Fall is around the corner and the leaves are dropping on the road. The 
leaves can be slick, and you can slide on 2 or 3 wheels. All I can ask is to be prepared and watch out.  
Keep safe while riding as the year comes to an end.  
 
 
   

Bill and Sue Mucha 
 KY District Educators 

 
 

 

 
  
If you have any information that needs to be passed on to your Chapter G family, please contact me at:  
social@chapterg.org or phone me at (859) 689-4955.  Ride Safe! 
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Technical Educator Report 

For many motorcyclists, it is the time of year when the riding season is ending.  Now is when we should 
consider adding a fuel stabilizer to the tank every time we fill up.  This way, no matter when your 
season ends, the fuel in the tank is ready to be stored and the fuel in the balance of the fuel system 
also includes the stabilizer.  I like to fill the tank before I stop riding for the season.  This limits the 
space for air inside the tank, which is important to prevent humidity from precipitating inside the tank.  
Because all tanks must be vented out of necessity, some air exchange is inevitable.  Sealing the tank 
completely would only result in fuel leakage on the warm days due to expansion of the fuel inside, or 
collapse of the fuel tank itself, as the pressure outside overcomes the decreasing volume inside. 

When I finally decide it is too cold to ride to work anymore, usually around Thanksgiving, I like to start 
the winterizing process by giving my Wing a bath, paying more attention to some of the areas I may 
have neglected during the year.  A good soapy sponge bath and thorough clear water rinse, followed 
by a nice soft towel hand dry, is what I do.  If I am in a hurry, I use my shop vacuum or leaf blower to 
remove as much of the water as possible. Then I apply a good quality wax to the painted parts, and 
wipe over the black plastic and rubber pieces (except for the tires) with Armor All, silicone oil, or a 
similar product.  Appearance products designed to make the black parts look good tend to migrate.  If 
placed on a tire sidewall, the product may find its way onto the tread surface.  A cold and slippery tire 
will not have much traction.  Especially while drying and waxing, I like to slow down to do a good job, 
and to look over the bike for issues I may have missed or which I have forgotten during the riding 
season.  I then make a list of these issues, carefully noting any parts that I feel will not be serviceable 
for next year, like the handlebar grips, and I will make reminders to check the less conspicuous 
fasteners like the triple clamp pinch bolts or exhaust mounts.  Before I park the bike for the winter, I 
will be sure to change the engine oil and final drive oil, and check the coolant, cover the intake and 
exhaust openings to prevent mice from nesting, and place dryer sheets or moth balls in strategic spots 
around the bike and in the fairing, again to prevent rodent issues.  

When the motorcycle is clean, dry, and tucked in, I turn my attention to my riding gear.  Now is a great 
time to remove the helmet liner and give it a thorough cleaning and inspection.  With liner out, one 
can also observe the manufacture date of the helmet.  This is also the easiest way to evict the stink 
ōǳƎǎ ǘƘŀǘ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ǘƻ άǊƛŘŜ ƻǳǘέ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƴǘŜǊΣ ǿŀƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎǳǊǇǊƛǎŜ ȅƻǳ ŎƻƳŜ spring.  Any helmet over 
six years old should be evaluated for replacement. Jackets, gloves, boots and pants all should likewise 
be laundered and examined for wear and tear. 

Finally, I grab my calendar and start planning maintenance days during the winter.  I prioritize the 
issues, perhaps saving one task for our annual Tech Day for demonstration purposes.  This keeps me 
familiar with my motorcycle and allows me to pace myself, getting the work done without pressure 
before riding season next year.  

 
Rick & Kim Artmayer 
KY District / Chapter Technical Educators  
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                      Ride Coordinator Report 

 
Cold weather has set in, but the fun keeps coming.  We still have many events planned.   On November 
16th we will meet to discuss next ȅŜŀǊΩǎ rides and events.  We encourage you to come and tell us what 
YOU want to do next year!  We hope to see you there! 

 

Chuck & Judy Norris, Ride Coordinators/Webmasters 

 
 
 
 

Chapter ñGò Ride Schedule 
November 2019 

¶ 9th Louisville Chapter Visit. Meet Kroger Mt. Zion 9:15 Depart  9:30am  Eat 11am - Meet 12pm 
¶ 12th  Chapter Get-together - Eat at 6 pm, meet at 7 pm. 5ŀǾŜ ϧ .ǳǎǘŜǊΩǎ 781 Heights Blvd, 

Florence, KY  
¶ 16th  Chapter "G" 2020 Planning Meeting, All members are invited. Boone County Public Library 

Main Branch, 1786 Burlington Pike, Burlington, KY. Upstairs meeting room "B". Meeting starts 
at 10:30am.  Bring your list of dining places and other events you would like considered for 
2020 Events. 

¶ 16th Dinner ride -  Acapulco Mexican Restaurant, 7484 Turf way Rd. Florence, KY Reservation at 
5pm, meet at restaurant. Be sure to get signed up at meeting or call Chuck or Judy by Wed 
13th.  

¶ 17th Henderson, KY, Future chapter startup meeting visit. Depart time will be announced at our 
Chapter meeting 

 

December 2019 

¶ 7th Chapter άGέ Christmas Party - Lother's Banquet Hall 1677 Petersburg Rd (KY 20) Hebron, KY. 
$25.00 per person for dinner and entertainment. If you want to participate in the gift exchange 
bring a $20.00 same gender wrapped gift, and please bring a new unwrapped toy for our 
charity drive ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ. 

¶ 10th  Chapter Get-together -  Boone County Public Library, Main Branch 1786 Burlington Pike, 
Burlington, KY upstairs meeting room "B" Please bring an appetizer or dessert. Social hour 6 to 
7 Meeting at 7. Fun and games; cleanup and out by 9pm 

¶ 14th Dinner ride - Midway on Madison, 724 Madison Avenue Covington, KY.  Reservation at 
5pm.  Meet at the restaurant; additional parking behind restaurant. 

¶ January 1st 2020: Come join in the first event of the year. Happy New Year breakfast at 9am at 
Cracker Barrel 1131 Fashion Ridge Rd. Dry Ridge, KY 
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           For Sale 
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           Hysterical Historical Highlights  

Congratulations to those who are celebrating their  November  

     Chapter G anniversaries  

 

November is such a special month é for itõs about giving òthanksó for all our blessings, 

Then we top it off with cranberry sauce, a turkey leg, and sage or cornbread dressings!  

And we push back from the dinner table as we groan òwe canõt eat another biteó, 

Well é except for some pumpkin pie as we complain é our clothes are getting too tight!  

 

But giving òthanksó is what weõre focusing on é for we have so much to be grateful, 

And Iõm not simply referring to a delicious dinner é and later eating another plateful! 

Iõm speaking of our good-hearted members é those who in November joined the òGó, 

So, letõs take a few minutes to reflect on them and what a delight theyõve turned out to be. 

 

Now speaking of òdelightó é thereõs one special couple é who joined us in the year 2005, 

And itõs members like these é Troy, Wendi, and Tiffany Robinson é for whom we always strive!  

Now they havenõt been able to ride as much this year é but itõs not like they didnõt go anywhere, 

They enjoyed Wing Ding in Nashville and made ample contributions é supporting vendors there! 

 

Now if youõve ever seen the Robinsonõs bike é. you know itõs beautiful and all decked out, 

And Troy has received awards and accolades, for keeping it shiny is hard, no doubt!  

But a question just happened to pop in my mind é or you might say é I had an epiphany, 

Do you think Troy deserves all the credit é or is it polished by Wendi and Tiffany? 

 

Now going to events like Wing Ding is an event, in which, all òGó members should partake, 

For youõll often find new-fangled Goldwing accessories and not having them  would be a mistake!  

Now itõs fun to browse items in Goldwing magazines and to scroll online and see new items listed, 

But nothing beats seeing and touching  items  you canõt live without and didnõt even know existed! 

 

Then five years after the Robinsonõs é. came Howard Gaiser é another dear member and friend, 

Who likes to travel and likes to ride é his enjoyment of both knows no boundaries or end. 

But maybe if Howard could do whatever  he wants é to truly follow his most outrageous dream. 

Heõd visit an island é rent a motorcycle é and find a place that sells òall you can eató ice cream! 

 

And the next òGó member who we want to acknowledge is Ron Hudson é who came the òGó in 2016, 

And weõre thankful for members like him é and for that Iõm sure you know what I mean.  

But now weõve come to the end of this rhyme é so before any more valuable time is gone,  

I just want to encourage you to enjoy the rest of November é and get your ògobbleó on! 
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Thanksgiving in Yellowstone! 
By Charlie Hobbs 

 
Being a bit of a history buff, I have long been intrigued by a letter written on Thanksgiving 1898 by a 
soldier at Fort Yellowstone to his niece in California.  The letter described a place so beautiful and 
peaceful, and related it to Heaven on earth.  I had mentioned it to the CridlinsΩ and WilliamsΩ at a 
dinner ride and the thought came to me that we should go and check it out!  So we all got together and 
that is just what we did.  We planned the route carefully and when Thanksgiving rolled around, we 
headed out for Wyoming!   
 
As you have probably heard many times, itΩs the journey, not the destination, that makes every 
adventure special and this one was no exception.  Every stop along the way made us more thankful to 
be with friends.  At Wall Drug, Jerry just couldnΩt wait to ride 
that giant jack rabbit!  
 
Carhenge was a wonderful sight.  ItΩs hard to believe that 
humans could possibly build something so incredible! 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Corn Palace was another mind-boggling man-made wonder.  
How could they make that whole thing out of corn??  Rena 
made a special friend outside and vowed to be pen-pals 
forever.   To this day, she writes to him several times a month, 
and I have to admit, IΩm getting a little jealous.   

Maybe itΩs her way of getting back at me for hugging Luanne in 
this picture at Jackson Hole, but I am thankful every day for my 
beautiful wife, and she is thankful to have me.   Yellowstone was 
just as fabulous as Private Edwin Kelsey had described and we all 
enjoyed an incredible adventure.  Spending this time with 
friends made us realize just how thankful we are to have the άGέ 
family in our lives.   
 

Now if youΩre new to the άGέ, you may be unaware that at times our newsletter editor has taken 
poetic license to an extreme level.  So here is the disclaimer:  Parts of this story may have been 
embellished for your reading pleasure, but despite any creative writing, this truly was an awesome 
adventure! 
 

I thank all the vetrans for my freedom of expression, and for ALL of my freedoms.  There is always, 
Always, ALWAYS something to be thankful for.  Have a wonderful holiday.  
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NEXT GET-TOGETHER: Tuesday, 11/12/2019 at Dave & Buster’s 781 Heights Blvd, Florence, KY  41042 
 6:00 PM Eat, 7:00 PM Meet 

 


